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MINUTES OF THE MUNICIPAL COUNCIL MEETING  

Held 24th September 2019 at 8.30pm 

 

 
The Maire reminded the municipal council that it was time to consider a rent increase for the 

apartments belonging to the commune. The national rate stands at 1,74%. The municipal council 

decided unanimously not to apply this rate of increase but to limit it to 1,5%, given the increase in 

the cost of living and the economic situation. This increase will be applied from the month of 

October instead of July. 

The municipal council took the decision to prepare a dossier to request a grant for an extension to 

the cemetery. The cost of the work amounts to 47 500 euros HT. An application for a grant will be 

made to the departmental council and the national government. The works are expected to take 

place during the 2
nd

 half of 2020. 

With regard to the safety improvements to the Bourg, a grant application will be made in May for 

the 3
rd

 tranche of finance so that work can begin in the 2
nd

 half of 2020 and this will be managed by 

the new council. 

For the church roof, a request for a grant will be made in May. The study undertaken by ATEC 87 

estimates the work at 118 000 euros HT. A maitre d’oeuvre will be sought. 

The work on the preau and central heating boiler have been completed. The boiler will be 

operational from the beginning of October. 

All of the projects planned for 2019 have been realised. The commune has already received some 

grants for these projects and others are awaiting transfer. 

From 1
st
 January 2020, the community of communes Porte Ocean du Limousin will take over the 

management of both water and sewerage, in conformity with the new legislation. 

Estimates for plumbing, electricity and plaster boarding will be sought in order to finalise the 

improvements to the communal building. 

The communal cross country run will take place on 2
nd

 November 2019 and the departmental cross 

country will be run over the same course on 12
th

 January 2020. 

The children’s Christmas party with Father Christmas will take place on 15
th

 December at 3pm in 

the village hall.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 Chéronnac, 26th September 2019. 

 The Maire.  


